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Thursday 23rd April 2020
Dear Parents, carers and children,




Welcome to newsletter number 1 during lockdown!  I will be sending out a fortnightly newsletter on Thursdays to keep everyone informed and share learning.  It has been a very strange few weeks without all 210 children in school. All the staff send their love and thoughts to all the families whilst we ride out this first wave of coronavirus. I know that all the teachers have been keeping in touch with you all via email and phone calls, they will keep doing this each week to check that you are all ok and find out what you have been doing. Each Friday, teachers will also be adding new work and activities for you to try at home, these can be found on the school website, under the tab ‘home learning’.

Mrs Roberts and Mrs Page have also added a new page to the website called ‘Well-being’. There are some lovely resources on here, including a 30 day lego challenge! http://www.stockham.oxon.sch.uk/web/well-being_resources/469832
The teachers have LOVED seeing all the things that you have been doing at home. Thank you for sending these into the office email.  There is a new email address that we will be using so that you can send pictures and short videos to me and I can send this straight to your class teachers and TAs.

Please use distance.learning@stockham.oxon.sch.uk to send any messages, photos or work that you would like to share with your teacher. Your teacher may not reply, but they will see it all and they can chat to you about what you have sent in during your weekly phone calls. You may even get your photo/activity in our fortnightly newsletter for all families to see. By sending in an email with pictures to this email address, we will use this as consent to share pictures of learning on our newsletter.
BBC Radio 2 writing competition
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School trips
Unfortunately, we have had no choice but to cancel all school trips this year. Naomi in the office will be working on sending refunds to those parents who have already paid. It looks likely that the Year 6 trip may need to be cancelled too. We will hold on for as long as possible to make a decision about this trip after advice from the government on school closures and lock down over the next few weeks.
Free School Meal Vouchers

The voucher system has been quite a nightmare to organise and Edenred (the provider) are working on improving their ordering system so that vouchers can be sent via email. Please read the following guidance on using these vouchers: https://www.edenred.co.uk/Documents/DfE/DfE_FreeSchoolMeals_ParentCarerFAQs.pdf
Families who are in receipt of free school meals will have received their vouchers for the two weeks prior to the Easter holidays via post. You have also been sent via email a code for the  vouchers to be used in a variety of shops. This covers all weeks up until the 1st May 2020.
Zoom lessons and interactive teaching
I understand that home-schooling whilst looking after young children and working from home is extremely challenging, if not impossible (I am trying to do it myself!). The teachers are working very hard each day to provide learning and support for all children. Teachers are either in school supporting key worker children, making phone calls to all children in the class, home-schooling their own children, planning lessons and ideas for the following week and communicating with staff on urgent matters.

Teacher’s will not be providing daily interactive zoom lessons for children to join. The logistics of getting 30 children to log on to the same session, keeping to the same pace, whilst having an adult with them all the time is extremely challenging.  There has been hacking taking place during some zoom sessions in other schools, and safeguarding issues raised whilst viewing children in each other’s homes. The interactive online video method also leaves teachers vulnerable to all kinds of issues and it is not something that will be asked of our teachers here at Stockham. 
Some teachers may provide more of a timetable idea for children and parents with relevant links and activities to help support learning further. There will be no timings set on when to do each learning task but purely a suggestive list. Older children will be able to use this timetable by themselves.
Teachers will be emailing you (by parentmail) every Friday to set work and this will also be put on your child’s class page on the website under ‘home learning’. There have been some issues with some parents not receiving parentmail. Penny has been trying to fix this. Please inform your teacher or let the office know if you are still not able to access emails.

Distance learning
Thank you to these wonderful children who have been sharing some of their fantastic learning at home with us. We have had so many lovely photos, examples of writing and videos. It is not possible to show all but we will try and work out a way to provide a photo gallery for all to see on our website.
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Fun in school

Here is what we have been doing at school with some of the key workers’ children! They are having way too much fun!
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Take care, and I will be in touch in 2 weeks’ time with my next newsletter. Send me some lovely emails to distance.learning@stockham.oxon.sch.uk and they might end up in the next newsletter.
Stay safe,

Mrs Ruth Burbank
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Well done to Rachel in Year 6 who has made it through to the next stage of the BBC Radio 2 500 words writing competition with her story ‘Fire Fright’








